July 2, 1965

Dear Candidate:

Congratulations on having been selected by your Troop to become a member of the Order of the Arrow. You must now pass an ordeal to test your willingness to serve others.

You will need to be at Camp Osborn by 7:30 p.m. Friday, July 9. You will be through about 9:30 Saturday night, July 10.

You will need to bring \$5 for your entrance, \$1.50 for your neals, sleeping bag, work clothes, poncho, and your Scout uniform.

Yours in service, Granvelle Semmons

Granville Simmons

Lodge Secretary-Treasurer